KAY DERDERIAN
288 West 238 Street
Bronx, New York 10463

January 18, 1974

Mr. Jack Antreassian,

Executive Director

Stewardship Committee

Saint Vartan Armenian Cathedral
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016

Dear Jack:

This is to acknowledge with grateful thanks receipt of
our Saint Vartan Steward lapel pin, together with your
letter of the 15th of January. The Steward pin shall be
woria with immense pride.

Christmas and Chanukah Club accounts are maintained for

various reasons, My reason for maintaining a Christmas

Club account and making regular-weekly deposits in same

is for one purpose and that is to pledge the proceeds of
same to our Cathedral,

Therefore, I am not pledging $100.00 beginning next year
but $200.00 and thereafter, in memory of my parents,
brother and sister.

Many thanks and my best wishes to you, as always.,

o
KAY DERDEQ}AN




